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Emmanuel Annual Meeting 
Sunday, January 25 at 10:15 a.m. 

Breakfast will be served!  
 

Childcare will be provided during the Annual Meeting. Children ages 3 and 
younger should be taken to the Nursery. Older children should be taken to 
the Godly Play room next to the Nursery. Older children will have the 
option to watch a movie, do crafts, or read their own books/play with their 
own electronic devices, which they are encouraged to bring if desired. 
Snacks will also be provided. 

Dear Friends,  
 
One of the themes of Epiphany, is to share the 
light and hope of God with all of humanity. In 
one of the readings that appears on Sundays, 
Isaiah 49, there is a repetition of Isaiah’s sense 
that the Lord called him even before he was born 
to share hope and light with all people. In the 
womb God named him and formed him to be 
God’s servant. God’s calling is so intrinsic to 
Isaiah’s being that people can’t really dispute when God says through the 
prophet, “I’m not only for the ‘insiders’” (the tribes of Jacob and the survi-
vors of Israel). The Lord says instead, “I will give you as a light to the na-
tions that my salvation may reach to the end of the earth.” In other words, 
you are not only for your own but for the whole earth. This vision is of the 
Peaceable Kingdom. Isaiah points to the eschatological state, the fulfillment 
of God’s vision for humanity - is a vision of a world made whole and freed 
from its self-centeredness. 
 
A while back, I came across a rather grim poem that punctuates humanity’s 
selfishness, prejudice, and our failing to work with others for the common 
good. Written by the poet James Patrick Kinney in the 1960’s "The Cold 
Within" was submitted to various publications, including the Saturday Eve-
ning Post, and was rejected for being too harsh and divisive, and yes, con-
troversial. And, it is controversial! It is also said that Kinney based his poem 
on Rudyard Kipling’s poem, “If.” When it was finally shared at an ecumeni-
cal gathering, the religious leaders in attendance requested copies of it. Be-
fore long, “The Cold Within” was shared by congregations around the 
country. 

The Rector’s Message 
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Isaiah has a challenging word for any person, 
congregation or community that might be focusing 
exclusively on its own survival, its own “warmth.” It 
is easy to fall into that pattern when we are scattered, 
when we are suffering, when we are threatened from 
without or fall into survival mode huddled around 
our fires . As the prophet also relates in another of 
his prophesies, God says, "It is too light a thing that 
you should be my servant to raise up the tribes of 
Jacob and to restore the survivors of Israel; I will give 
you as a light to the nations, that my salvation may 
reach to the end of the earth." In other words, we are 
chosen and precious to God - but not just for our 
own sake. Too often, our thinking is too small if our 
vision is just to take care of our own. No, God calls 
the people of God to reflect God's light out into our 
neighborhoods, our communities, and then out 
beyond even our country’s borders. God is not 
content until all people have had the opportunity to 

experience a new way of seeing, of being and made 
whole and warm. 
 
Epiphany is a season of mission to reach out to all 
and to strengthen the bonds that tie us together as a 
human family. As our Fall Campaign recalled to us, at 
Emmanuel we are called to be Bold in Mission. As 
we go forth from our Annual Meeting, Isaiah 
reminds us is to serve the world, to reach out and be 
shaped by those we encounter to create a Peaceable 
Kingdom. 
 
Peace, 

 
Daniel  

Six humans trapped by happenstance 
In bleak and bitter cold. 
Each one possessed a stick of wood 
Or so the story’s told. 
 
Their dying fire in need of logs 
The first mn held his back 
For of the faces round the fire 
He noticed one was black. 
 
The next man looking ‘cross the way 
Saw one not of his church 
And couldn’t bring himself to give 
The fire his stick of birch. 
 
The third one sat in tattered clothes. 
He gave his coat a hitch. 
Why should his log be put to use 
To warm the idle rich? 

The rich man just sat back and thought 
Of the wealth he had in store 
And how to keep what he had earned 
From the lazy shiftless poor. 
 
The black man’s face bespoke revenge 
As the fire passed from his sight. 
For all he saw in his stick of wood 
Was a chance to spite the white. 
The last man of this forlorn group 
Did nought except for gain. 
Giving only to those who gave 
Was how he played the game. 
 
Their logs held tight in death’s still hands 
Was proof of human sin. 
They didn’t die from the cold without 
They died from the cold within. 

Inquirer’s Class 2015 
 

Sundays 11:35 - 1:00             February 8 - March 9 
 

Join clergy and parish leaders to explore the basic promises of Christian Life as Episcopalians understand 
them and how we try to live our faith here at Emmanuel. This is a great way to enter more fully into our life 

together, or to prepare for baptism or confirmation. All are welcome. 
 

Please call the church office to register so that we can plan for you. 
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As we move beyond Christmas to a New Year, with grateful 
hearts for all we've received, we can't help but remember it is 
often said that the rich get richer and the poor get poorer. As 
we watch the gap widen between those who have much and 
those who have little, for many of us it raises the questions 
“Can I do anything to make a difference?” and “ What is God 
calling me to do?” 
 
On January 22, 23 & 24, 2015, The Trinity Institute of New 
York City is presenting a conference designed to help answer 
those questions and to give each of us practical tools to use in 
our communities to make a positive impact. Emmanuel 
Episcopal Church of Webster Groves is acting as a partner 
site, allowing folks in this area to take part, through 
teleconferencing, in learning about this issue and what we can 
do to create change. 
 
Please see the registration forms and sign up sheet on the 
bulletin board and make plans to join us! 
 

 
About the Parish Family 

 
The Emmanuel Foundation is grateful for a $15,000 donation 
from the estate of Ann Bain. 

Thank you for your generous donation. 
 

The Emmanuel Foundation is grateful for a gift in memory 
of Monte Morgan and Sophie Owen. 
 
Emmanuel Episcopal Church is grateful for a gift in memory 
of Jean Dallmeyer, mother of Sara Loyet. 
 
The sympathy of the parish is extended to the family and 
friends of Mary Delores Baca who died on January 6. 

May light perpetual shine upon her. 
 
Helen Kaul, daughter of parishioners, Elizabeth and 
Kendall Kaul, was awarded the KMOX/ Southeast Missouri 
State “Student of Achievement Award!”   

Way to go, Helen! 

 

Thank you 
 

Dear friends at Emmanuel, 
 
Thank you for doing your part to help 
Gateway 180 end family homelessness in St. 
Louis! Without the support of volunteers 
like you, we would not be able to do the 
work that we do in the fight against 
homelessness. The gift of your time and the 
compassion you show to the people we 
serve is an inspiration and encouragement 
to us all. We hope to see you at the Gateway 
180 again soon!  
 
Thank you for your faithful support! 
 
Abby Nolan & the G180 Team 

 
Lenten Programs 2015 

 
 

Wednesdays:  
February 25 – March 18 

 
5:30 – 6:30 p.m. Potluck 
 
6:30 – 7:30 p.m. Classes: 
 
1. Parenting for Racial Equality 
2. Income Inequality; Videos from Trinity           

 Institute 
3. The Gospel of Mark 
 

Child Care available  
6:15 – 7:30 p.m. 

 

Fridays: 
February 20 – March 27 

 
7:00 a.m. Lenten Eucharists 
 
7:30 a.m. MOE Breakfasts 
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Ida H. Early joined Emmanuel in 1998.  She is an 
usher, chalice bearer, and a member of the Altar 
Guild.  She chairs the Emmanuel Foundation’s 
Planned Giving Committee.  In the past, she has 
served as Convention Alternate and Delegate, as 
Senior Warden, and as chair of the Standing 
Committee of the Episcopal Diocese of Missouri.  
She was a member of the search committee that 
called the Right Rev. George Wayne Smith as 
Bishop.  She traveled with the Bishop to our 
companion diocese of Lui in South Sudan in 2006. 
 

Ida has served in several 
roles since 1982 at 
Washington University.  She 
is now Secretary to the 
Board of Trustees.  She has 
been an active community 
volunteer and was 
recognized for her 
leadership by the 2014 
Women of Achievement 
award. She and her 
husband, Gerald, who is a professor at Washington 
University, frequently attend the 8:00 service.   

VESTRY CANDIDATES SELECTED 

Donna Erickson has been a 
member of Emmanuel since 1970 
when she and her husband moved 
to St Louis after attending college 
(Wartburg) in Waverly, Iowa. 
 
Donna is currently a member of 
the Choir; Co-Chair of the 2014 
Stewardship Campaign, Chair of 
the Missions Committee, 
Facilitator and Founding Member 
of the Adult Mission Trip group 
(to Rosebud Lakota reservation in 

South Dakota), Member of the Liturgical Worship 
Committee (as Coordinator of Chalice Bearers), Lay 
Reader, and frequent member of Emmanuel Play 
Readers. 

 
In the past, she has been a Senior High Youth Group 
Leader, Sunday School teacher, Planner/Facilitator 
for Children's Chapel, member of Creation 
Spirituality (a women's prayer group exploring 
different avenues/mediums for creativity and 
spiritual growth), member of the Diocesan 
Discernment Committee, Chair of the Parish 
Discernment Committee, Facilitator for Human 
Sexuality Workshops (in our parish and throughout 
the Diocese), Junior Warden/Vestry member, 
Member of Search Committee for Interim Rector, 
Coordinator of Diocesan Mission trip to New 
Orleans for Hurricane Katrina response and 
participant in numerous Diocesan workshops, events 
and retreats. 

Roger Grow began attending Emmanuel in the early 
1990s.  He has worked in the Food Pantry, served at 
the Trinity Lutheran soup kitchen, and served as a 
reader, lector, and usher. He attended the adult 
mission trip to Rosebud the past 3 years, and played 
2 decades for the Griffins co-ed softball team.  Most 
recently, Roger began serving on the Finance 
Committee. 
 
Roger and his wife Nancy moved to Webster Groves 
in 1978, where they raised their 3 children: Gary, 
Andrew, and Laura, all of whom served as acolytes.  
He has a Bachelor of Architecture from Miami 
University, and a Master of City Planning from 
Georgia Tech.  In 2012 he retired after 20 years as 

Director of Planning for 
Webster Groves. Prior to 
that, he worked for 11 years 
at the St. Louis County 
Planning Department, rising 
to Director in 1989.  
 
In addition to enjoying their 
6 grandchildren and their 
chalet at Innsbrook, Roger and Nancy love to travel.  
Destinations have included safari in Tanzania, hiking 
the ruins of Machu Picchu, Australia, Europe, 
Hawaii, and Alaska. 
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Maryjane Hotaling  Emmanuel has been home to 
the Hotalings since the minute they moved to 
Webster Groves from Ohio 14 years ago.  Since 
joining Emmanuel, Maryjane has been active in Altar 
Guild (13 years); was Greeter Ministry Chair (3 
years); is a greeter (lost count how many years); has 
assisted with Sunday morning Coffee Hour 
administration (even Coffee Hour has a bureaucracy; 
2 years); and this year, has helped to coordinate Adult 
Forum programming. In the random category, 
Maryjane has helped with costumes for some 
summer plays and has been on the Belles of 
Christmas committee. 
 
Before moving to Missouri, Maryjane was on the 
Vestry at All Saints Episcopal, a small, neighborhood 

church in the Pleasant Ridge 
section of Cincinnati.  As 
Hospitality Chair there, she was 
provided the opportunity to 
clean out the church 
refrigerator and to make the 
coffee on Sunday morning, 
even though she’s a tea drinker.  
Parishioner feedback indicated 
the wisdom of having coffee drinkers make the 
coffee from then on. 
 
Maryjane is a cradle Episcopalian and has brought 
into the club her husband, Clark, and their two sons, 
Jackson and Thomas. 

 
Al Ludwig and 
his wife Rachael 
have been 
members of 
Emmanuel since 
moving back to 
St. Louis from 
Columbia, 
Missouri in 

2007. Both of their children were baptized at 
Emmanuel – Will (7) and Cate (4).   
 
Al served on the board of the Emmanuel Center for 
the Young Years (Emmanuel Preschool) from 2011 
through 2014 and was President for the 2013-14 
school year.  In addition, Al and Rachael were All-
Parish Conference co-chairs in 2011, chaired the 
Advent Soup Supper in 2012, and Al chaired the 
summer breakfast program in 2013 and 2014.  Al is 
currently a co-chair of Men of Emmanuel and 
served as an alternate delegate to the Diocesan 
Convention in 2014.  He looks forward to the 
chance to serve Emmanuel again as a full delegate, 
and to become more involved at the Diocesan level 
as opportunities arise. 

DELEGATE CANDIDATES 

Andrew Bleyer teaches in 
Emmanuel’s Godly Play 
program.  He is married to Kim and 
they have two sons, Gavin, 6, and 
Abbot, 1.  Andrew is an attorney at 
Bryan Cave where he focuses his 
practice on estate planning. 

Witnessing Whiteness  
Book Discussion 

 
On the four consecutive Sundays 
(2/1, 2/8, 2/15 and 2/22) in 
February, we will meet from 2-4 pm 
to discuss the book "Witnessing 
Whiteness" by Shelly Tochluk. This 
book is widely used in workshops 
and discussion groups as a 
framework for talking about 
racism.  
 

Please sign up on the bulletin board next to the Food 
Center and plan to purchase the book prior to our 
first meeting.  
 
Questions? Please contact Tricia Copeland or 
Donna Erickson.  
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Chris Wagnon has been a member of Emmanuel 
since 1992.  Throughout her time at Emmanuel she 
has served as a church school teacher, Vacation 
Bible School teacher, an usher, Altar Guild member, 
Food Center shopper, Emmanuel coordinator for 
UTO, and coordinator for various dinners and 
events. Her favorite will always be her one hour 
stint on the light board for the church musical 
Carousel. (though the cast that stood in a second or 
two of dark may not agree) 
 

She works for Special 
School District in the  
Vocation Skills Program 
which coaches 18-21 yr. 
olds in job skills and helps 
transition them to life 
outside of school.    This is 
a second (third) career after 
spending the first at Saint 
Louis Symphony doing special events followed by 
staying home with Ben and Elizabeth. 

ALTERNATE DELEGATE CANDIDATES 

Jeannie Keyes is a life-long Episcopalian.  Her husband Richard, her 
son Andrew, and Jeannie transferred to Emmanuel in 2005 from another 
Episcopal church where she was a Sunday School teacher.  She has been 
on Altar Guild for two years, and this year, she is a Co-Chair. She has 
also been an usher for four years.  Following a fall she experienced three 
years ago, her husband and Jeannie were blessed recipients of Martha's 
Meals. Since then, she is happy to participate in this ministry.  She is able 
to nurture her love of reading through the Emmanuel Women's Book 
Club which she joined shortly after coming to Emmanuel. She looks 
forward to becoming an alternate delegate for Metro III and meeting 
Episcopalians from other parishes. 

Lend a hand and make a birthday brighter! 
 

On February 6th Emmanuel will be the hosting church for 
the City Juvenile Detention Center Birthday Party.  
 
Each month a different parish hosts the party. We provide 
snacks and gifts and entertainment and serve the cake and ice 
cream and beverages provided by the staff. This is an oppor-
tunity to sit with the children, be an attentive listener and an 
encourager! If you are interested in helping please let Mary 
Jane Kuhn know at kuhnconstruction@sbcglobal.net.  
 
We usually gather at Emmanuel at 5pm and carpool to the 
center on Enright Ave. The party lasts about an hour or so 
and then we head back to church. This is a simple ministry of 
just being present with the youth but for many of them who 
lack adult role models it is a huge statement that they matter! 
 
Please join the party! 
 
MJ Kuhn 

  

Adult Forum - Feb. 1 
Confronting White Privilege: 

Mirrors of Privilege 
 

In February, Adult Forum will present a series 
of three sessions on the social justice issue of 
white privilege.  None of us would describe 
ourselves as prejudiced or racist, and yet, those 
of us who are white experience our world and 
culture, our city and community, quite 
differently than do people of color.   
 
On Sunday, February 1, we will begin to 
examine these differences through the eyes of 
individuals interviewed for the video, "Mirrors 
of Privilege."  Join us as we explore this critical 
facet of the racial divide. 
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Jr. High News 

Emmanuel Women’s Book Club meets on Monday 
night, January 26, when we'll discuss William Kent 
Krueger's Ordinary Grace. This award-winning c 
oming-of-age story attempts to show how grace can 
work through the pain of suffering and loss. This 
mystery novel was a New York Times Bestseller that 
won both the 2014 Edgar Award for Best Novel the 
2014 Dilys Award. Please join us at 7:00 in the "Tree 
House Room" even if you haven't had a chance to 
read the book...and feel free to invite friends, family, 
or other Emmanuelites to come with you and share 
our fellowship and light refreshments.    
  
Next up, for our February 23 meeting, is 
Unbroken  by Laura Hillenbrand, the bestselling 
author of  Seabiscuit and several other acclaimed 
books. By now, seemingly everyone has heard of 
Hillenbrand's inspiring true story of a man who lived 
through a series of catastrophes almost too incredible 
to be believed. She tells the story of Louie Zamperini, 
a juvenile delinquent, an Olympic runner, and an 

heroic airman, whose plane crashed during a routine 
search mission over the Pacific.  
  
If you have questions or wish to be added to the 
Book Club email list, please contact Ann 
McReynolds at 960-0560 or ARMcR@arm-mra.com. 

Emmanuel Book Club - January 26 at 7:00 p.m. 

Junior High attendance did not falter during the 
weeks following the Christmas break.  We continue 
to average 12 lovely kids a week. 
 
Rite 13 continues and, on January 4 there was a “just 
for fun” visit to The Edge for pizza and laser tag in 
the afternoon. 
 
By the time you read this, we will have had another 
Rite 13 session and Brown Bag lunches will be 
delivered to Gateway 180 shelter for the homeless.  
 
On January11 Mitch brought into Rite 13, large 
pieces of posterboard.  He then set out boxes of 
pastels, crayons, markers, and other craftsy items and 
charged the kids with the chore of decorating them in 
such a way as to indicate who they were. Working 
together to get an outline of their head and shoulders 
on the paper, they proceeded to decorate with 

pictures, shapes or words that would say, “This is 
who I am and what I believe in and what I like to 
do.”  The finished products ranged from very simple 
with maybe just a couple of stick figures or a couple 
of words, to elaborate cutouts and pictures of music 
notes, piano keys, flowers, crosses, baseballs and 
more.  One was decorated with only vivid streaks of 
color. 
 
Mitch closed the session with a prayer that went 
something like this:  “Thank you for giving us this 
time together.  We know you made us in your image 
and gave us gifts for living and for sharing.  We also 
know that you love us  in good times and times that 
are not so good and that you will take care of us 
always.” 
 
Marie Holt 
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CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 
Melanie Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 211) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Paul A. Metzler, Priest Associate 

Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 

Susan Baseley, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 
Susie Feldmann, Phyllis Newcomb, Staff Assistants 

(ext 209) 
Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 

Keith Ennis, Sexton 
Kelly Lakies & Dianna Konopka, Part-time Sextons 

Angela MacBryde, Preschool Director (ext 123) 
 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Tricia Copeland, Senior Warden 
Ann Marie Ruhlin, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free, Jeannie Keyes & JoAnne Warren,  
Altar Guild 

Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 
Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & John Liss, Facilities Management 

Andrew Bleyer, Tricia Copeland, FaithQuest 
Al Ludwig, Scot Copeland, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Mart Mitchell, Ann benson, Parish Family Life 

Kathleen Martin, Worship 
 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mslane@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  
314-324-4115.  

Re-Keying Emmanuel Building 
 
On January 5, Emmanuel rekeyed the entire 
building.  As a member of an Emmanuel 
committee or group, you may have a key to 
the building. 
 
If you no longer have need of the key, 
please return it immediately to the church 
office and be certain that your old signed Key 
Card is updated with a ‘date of return’ entry. 
 
If you have a meeting coming up soon at 
church, please contact the church office as 
soon as possible to arrange to come by and 
pick up a new key.  You will be required to 
sign a new Key Card indicating what key 
number you have and the date on which it 
was issued. 
 
Your co-operation in the ongoing security of 
Emmanuel Episcopal Church is greatly 
appreciated.    
 
Sue Baseley 
Parish Administrator 

Alliance for Interracial 
Dignity 

Community 
Conversations 

 
Thursday, January 29 at 7:00 p.m. 

 
First Congregational Church 

10 W. Lockwood, Webster Groves 
 

Diverse Panel and Group Discussion of:  
“Living in 63119” 

 

Conversations Continue & Results in Changes 
 

Mark your calendars for these future meetings: 
 

Thursday, February 9 at Hudson Elementary School 
Thursday, April 19 at Webster University 

 
Additional information call  (314) 918-4008 
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January 26 
Florence Freeman 
Avery Ross 
Rosemary Vorih 
 
January 27 
Mary Kay Horton 
Lisanne Schraer 
 
January 28 
Katherine Aiello 
Allison Tappana 
 
January 29 
John Hogg 
Elizabeth Wagnon 
 
January 30 
Harris Gerhard 
Timothy 
Williamson 
Noah Wiltse 
 
 

January 31 
Oliver Benson 
Andrew Duke 
 
February 1 
Thomas Jones 
Aiden Wright 
 
February 2 
Susan Shillito 
 
February 5 
Bill Rowe 
Chris Wagnon 
Amber Wright 
John Ziegler 
 
February 6 
Jeannie Keyes 
Leo Moore 
 
February 7 
Jeanene Mascia 
Matt Schunke 

February 8 
Chloe Hooker 
Eric Mitchell 
Mandi Winkler 
 
 

BIRTHDAYS 

January 26 

Pat and Cynthia Murray 
 
January 28 
John and LaVerna Meyer 

ANNIVERSARIES 

January 25 
Team Captain: Isabella Crang 
1st Crucifer: Thomas Florent 
2nd Crucifer: Julianna Crang 
Acolytes: Gracie Kaul, Sarah Kaul 
 
February 1 
Team Captain: Charles DeYoung 
1st Crucifer: Clayton Moss 
2nd Crucifer: Maia Langdon 
Acolytes: Clio Langdon, Lily Partridge 
 
February 8 
Team Captain: Hannah Myers 
1st Crucifer: Matthew Walch 
2nd Crucifer: Thomas Hotaling 
Acolytes: Elijah Myers, Taylor Knapp 
 
February 15 
Team Captain: Claire Hooker 
1st Crucifer: Jameson Howard 
2nd Crucifer: Anne Buck 
Acolytes: Sawyer Buck, Kendra Howard 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE UPCOMING BAPTISMAL DATES  
 

 
Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and Baptismal 
Preparation Session.  At least one parent must attend a 
preparation session before a child may be baptized at 
Emmanuel. You need not have set a baptismal date to come to 
one of these sessions.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing your child 
here, please come. This is a wonderful opportunity to learn 
more about baptism.  
 
Call the church office at 961-2393 to make a reservation.  A 
light supper is served. 
 
Baptism Dates    Prep Classes (6:00 p.m.) 
February 15 at 9:00 am  February 10 
April 4 at Vigil Service  March 17 
April 12 at 9:00 am   April 7 
May 10 at 9:00 am   May 5 
May 17 at 10:30 am   

A Reflection on Monte Morgan by Judd Holt 
 
Monte was for years in charge of facilities management. At that 
time, he had to worry not only about keeping the church in good 
repair.  He also had to fret about a rectory that seemed to be 
crumbling. 
 
He took the job very seriously. And despite constant and 
countless problems and frustrations, he handled it well. 
 
One Sunday Monte was given the opportunity to talk at Adult 
Forum about some of the work that had been done and, more 
important, all the work that should be done. And in doing so, he 
caused gales of laughter with this remark: 
 
“We must have eight or ten lawyers in this parish, I’d trade them 
all for one plumber.” 
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 

REQUESTED FOR: 

PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those you 
have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 
ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust,  
Nathaniel Baker, Adam Erickson 
 
Brian Maginn, Christie Maginn's son 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
 
IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners: Jack Shelby, Katie Lawless, Sally Macke, 
Roberta Gehbauer 
 
Mike Florent, Bill’s brother 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Michael and Sarah, friends of Betsy Lindner 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Fran Gebhart, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Susan Scherer, Janet Dobb’s sister 
Emory Washington, Diocesan Priest 
Tyler Gans, Sue Smith’s grandson 
Patty Tiernan, Audrey Claxton’s friend 
Anna, Betsy Lindner’s friend 
Chris Eschen, Dexter & Lisanne Schraer’s friend 
Sue Snyder, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Charlie Schaefer, Tom’s father 
Doug Warner, Bob Ziegler’s friend 
Katie Wohlstadter, Phyllis Newcomb’s friend 
Sue Hannah, Maureen Walsh’s friend 
Chrissy Wilson-Mueller, Mary Margaret Richardson’s friend 
Louise Moody, friend of the Kuhns 
The Rev. Judith Upham, former Emmanuel Deacon 
Emma Casey, WGHS student in serious car accident 
 
LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Don Rose, Grace Koerner, 
Nan Rimbach, Joan Amerman, Rosemary Vorih, Warren 
Druschky 
 
Rissa Woodley, Ann McReynolds' aunt  
Margaret Clark, Dick's aunt 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Gabrielle Nelson, Sandy Nelson's granddaughter 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch’s friends 
Will Soll, Shari Kelts’ ex-husband 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins step-father 
Ada Bernard, Chris Clark’s aunt 
 
RECUPERATING 
Parishioners: Eleanor Fletcher, Bev Austin, Hank Kaiser, 
Tom James, Peggy Ledbetter, Beth Whitt 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 

Dave Torgeson, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Ben Metzler, Martie & Paul’s son 
Chris Lawrence, Katherine Ziegler’s nephew 
Jim Flint, Rick Kuhn’s cousin 
 
SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners: Carol Kimball 
AV Handleman, Ann McReynolds’ friend 
Dan Scherer, friend of Kuhns 
Olive Hagen, Mimi Shipp’s friend 
Pam Furrer, Sandy Baker’s friend/former ENS teacher 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Paula Coulton, Don & Stella Spalts' friend 
Ed Heigl, Ann McReynolds’ friend 
Sharon Geraghty, Lisanne Schraer’s friend 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
John Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Paula/Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's sister/brother-in-law  
Debra Dean-Ciriani, Lisa Teczar’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Vicki Barmann, Jen Marcus’ mother 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
Sharon Baker, Mary Kay Horton’s friend 
Julian Gavor, Kuhn’ employee’s nephew 
Kate Bell, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Jim Florent, Bill’s brother 
Keira Stout, child of Grace Clark’s co-worker 
Jason, PDO parent 
Robert, Jane Emerson’s friend 
Mike Owens, MJ Kuhn’s cousin 
Glenda Morris, mom of Charlie Walch’s employee 
Dana Edmonds, friend of Kuhn’s & Jodie Allen 
Alexandra Pawlik, Janet Dobbs’ friend 
 
SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Jean Weingaertner, Mary-Margaret 
Richardson, Mark Gilje 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 
Doug Moody, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Godson 
Andrew Jones, Steve & Lisa Teczar’s nephew 
Charlotte Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Mary Jane Carter, Bill (Marilyn) Keller’s aunt 
Maggie & Jemma Moccasin, friends of Adult Mission Trip 
Greg Goodman, Barb Russell’s friend 
Lynn Messer, Mary Ann Lemons’ friend 
Katya Soll, Shari Kelt’s daughter 
Debbie Grieder, Sue Baseley’s friend 
Ellen Hogan, Barb Russell’s friend 
Nels Nelsen, Lee’s uncle 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

SUNDAYS 
 
Annual Parish Meeting 
Sunday, Jan. 25 at 10:15 a.m. 
 
Vestry Meeting 
Sunday, Jan. 25 following the Annual 
Meeting 
 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Sun., Feb. 1 after 10:30 service 
 
New Member Ministry Team  
Sunday, Feb. 1 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Inquirer’s Class 
Sunday, Feb. 8, 15, 22 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
City Streets Cooking 
Sunday, Feb. 8 and 22 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Newcomer’s Brunch 
Sunday, Feb. 22 at 11:30 a.m. 
 

MONDAYS 
 

Emmanuel Women’s Book Club 
Mon., Jan. 26, Feb. 23 at 7:00 pm 
 
Executive Meeting 
Monday, Feb. 9 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Jr. High Leader’s Meeting 
Monday, Feb. 9 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Worship Committee 
Mon., Feb. 9 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Caring Ministries 
Mon., Feb. 9 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
President’s Day - Office Closed 
Monday, Feb. 16 

 
TUESDAYS 

 
Baptism Prep Class 
Tues., Feb. 10 at 6:00 pm 
 
 
 

Contemplative Prayer in the  
Chapel 
Tues. Jan. 27, Feb. 10, 24 at 5:30 
p.m. 
 
Food Center Shopping 
Tues., Feb. 17 at 5:45 p.m.  
 
Shrove Tuesday Pancake Lunch 
Tues., Feb. 17 at 11:00 a.m. 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
 

Holy Eucharist at Noon 
Every Wednesday 
 
Cherub Choir rehearsals  
Wednesdays at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Junior Choir rehearsals  
Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Emmanuel Choir rehearsals  
Wednesdays at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Winter Fellowship Dinners 
Wed., Jan.28, Feb. 4, 11 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Ash Wednesday Soup Supper 
Wed., Feb. 18 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Lenten Potluck Supper 
Wednesday, Feb. 25, Mar. 4, 11, 18 
at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Lenten Program 
Wednesday, Feb. 25, Mar. 4, 11, 18 
at 6:30 p.m. 

 
THURSDAYS 

 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s 
Restaurant 
Thursdays at 7:00 am. 

 
Trinity Institute 2015 
Thurs., Jan. 22 at 5:45 p.m. 
 
MOE Operation Brown Bag 
Thu., Jan. 29, Feb. 26 at 4:45 p.m. 
 

City Streets Cooking 
Thursday, Jan. 29 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thu., Jan. 29, Feb. 5, 19, Mar. 5 at 
7:00 p.m. 
 
Sr. High Leader Meeting 
Thurs., Feb. 5, Mar. 5 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Noon Operation Brown Bag 
Thursday, Feb. 12, Mar. 12 at noon 
 

FRIDAYS 
 

Trinity Institute 2015 
Fri., Jan. 23 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
MOE Retreat at Todd Hall 
Fri., Feb. 6 
 
Play Readers 
Fri., Feb. 13 at 6:30 p.m. 
 

SATURDAYS 
 
Trinity Institute 2015 
Sat., Jan. 24 at 8:00 a.m. 
 
MOE Retreat at Todd Hall 
Sat., Feb. 7 
 
Funeral for Mary Dolores Baca  
Sat., Feb. 7 at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Facilities Meeting 
Sat., Feb. 28 at 8:30 a.m. 

Sunday Winter 
Service Times  

 

 8:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 
 10:30 a.m. 
 5:30 p.m. 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is January 27 for the issue to be published on February 3, 2015. All articles and 

information should be submitted to Sue Baseley (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by 

email, if possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 a.m. service.  
Sunday Service Schedule:  8:00, 9:00, 10:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. 

  
          

 

Propers for February 1 Fourth Sunday after 
Epiphany: 
Deuteronomy 18:15-20 
Psalm 111 
1 Corinthians 8:1-13 
Mark 1:21-28 

Propers for February 8 Fifth Sunday after Epiphany: 
Isaiah 40:21-31 
Psalm 147:1-12, 21c 
1 Corinthians 9:16-23 
Mark 1:29-39 

Propers for January 25 Third Sunday after Epiphany: 
Jonah 3:1-5, 10 
Psalm 62:6-14 
1 Corinthians 7:29-31 
Mark 1:14-20 

Propers for February 15 Last Sunday after Epiphany: 
2 Kings 2:1-12 
Psalm 50:1-6 
2 Corinthians 4:3-6 
Mark 9:2-9 


